
Saint Philip
Catholic Parish
The People of God in Crafton, Ingram, Thornburg and Pittsburgh

WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 20, 2020 
Download the bulletin at www.parishesonline.com

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS: Should be submitted to maureen@saintphilipchurch.org 
no later than 12:00pm on Friday to be included in the following week’s bulletin.

Saint Philip Church
50 West Crafton Ave. 
Pittsburgh, PA 15205

Ascension Church
114 Berry Street 
Pittsburgh, PA 15205

Saint Philip School
52 West Crafton Ave. 
Pittsburgh, PA 15205
www.spsangelway.org

Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato
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MASS SCHEDULE  
Masses are held at Saint Philip Church and Ascension Church
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CONFESSION  
O�ered Saturdays from 12:15pm to 
1:15pm at Ascension Worship Site.

SACRAMENTS  
Baptism: A seminar is required for 
first-time parents. Baptisms are 
celebrated on the first and third 
Sundays of the month at 12:15pm at  
St. Philip Church or at the Ascension 
Worship Site. Please call the Religious 
Education O�ce at 412-922-6388 for 
more information.

Matrimony: Priest is to be contacted 
six months in advance of wedding. 
Participation in Pre-Cana Program 
required. Please contact the Parish 
Priests for more information.

Anointing of the Sick: Following a 
weekend Mass and on the last 
Saturday of the month at 8:30am at 
Ascension Worship Site.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

(RCIA): Call the O�ce of Religious 
Education for more information.

Priesthood/Religious Life: Contact the 
Parish Priests for more information.

Victim’s Assistance Hot-Line: If you are a 
person who has been hurt by abuse from 
clergy or others associated with the Church, 
the Diocese of Pittsburgh o�ers assistance 
with counseling, spiritual direction and 
referrals to other supportive services.

For information, contact our Diocesan Victim 
Assistance Coordinator at 412-456-3093.

Protecting God’s Children — 
VICTIM HOTLINE: 1-888-808-1235

CHILDLINE: 1-888-932-0313 to report child abuse

Call 911 if a child is in imminent danger.

LOCATION TIME  MASS INTENTION  REQUESTED BY

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19 — WEEKDAY     

Ascension 8:00am  Francis A. Leone  Barb Polus

Saint Philip 4:00pm (V) Marilyn Seitz  Husband

Ascension 5:30pm (V) Frank Demma  Helen Demma

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 20 — TWENTY-FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Saint Philip 7:00am  Thomas Kelly  Patrick Kelly

Ascension 9:30am  Joseph Varvaro  Adelle

Saint Philip 11:00am  Natasha Toney  Deb Micheli & Family

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 21 — SAINT MATTHEW, APOSTLE   

Saint Philip 8:00am  Living & Deceased Members of St. Philip Parish

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 22 — WEEKDAY     

Ascension 8:00am  Audrey & Valentino Nania McAlister Family

      

WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 23 — SAINT PIUS OF PIETRELCINA, PRIEST  

Saint Philip 8:00am  Mr. & Mrs. Vincent Fisher Family

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 24 — WEEKDAY     

Ascension 8:00am  Enrica Palombini  Family

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 25 — WEEKDAY     

Saint Philip 8:00am  Frances Priselac  Priselac Family

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 26 — WEEKDAY     

Ascension 8:00am  Mary Ann Gibson  Joanne DiCesare

Saint Philip 2:00pm  Wedding – Charles Simone & Amanda Bonitatibus 

Saint Philip 4:00pm (V) Edward Ramolt  Sheila Giza

Ascension 5:30pm (V) Larry Pyzola &   Norma Pyzola & Family
    Gale McCullough

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 27 — TWENTY-SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

Saint Philip 7:00am  Nicholas & Josephine Kulick Linda Maier

Ascension 9:30am  Shelby Lynne Irvin  Nicholas Archacki

Saint Philip 11:00am  Donald Mixon  Fazio Family

SUNDAY COLLECTION       

Last Sunday’s Collection totaled:  $8,219.00

Saint Philip Parish is on Facebook! Follow us today 
to learn about upcoming events and happenings.

Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato
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Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato

WEEKLY PRAYER
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Notes 
from the

Pastor 
Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato
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Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato



TOP TEN REASONS WHY I BELIEVE IN GOD:
1. God gives my life purpose and meaning.
2. I know where to go when I need answers.
3. God is my strength and my shield.
4. He grants me wisdom and courage when I need it.
5. With God, all things are possible.
6. He surrounds me with people who will help me, encourage me, and 

enlighten me.
7. The more I pray, the more I discover the many 
    depths of God and His word.
8. I am a better person to my family and friends 
    because of God’s love for me and my faith in Him.
9. I know God has plans for me – of a bright and 
    beautiful future.
10. God provides me with all I really need in life.

ADDICTION RECOVERY SUNDAY – SEPTEMBER 27
Why:  The Need is Urgent Due to the Pandemic
How:  Prayer, Comfort and Community

There is currently a pandemic within the pandemic that is devastating 
individuals and families. Alcohol abuse, illicit substances, and opioids 
were already at epic proportions prior to the pandemic. Now, there is an 
alarming rise in substance abuse which has had negative e�ects on 
people’s emotional and spiritual health.   

- By participating in Recovery Sunday, you can help the broken souls 
who are in need.

- By participating in Recovery Sunday, you can help bring healing to 
our nation.

Please pray for all those recovering from addiction. Support them in what-
ever ways you can and pray for all those who have yet to realize they need 
help with their addictions.

SAFE ENVIRONMENT
As Christian adults, we have a moral and legal responsibility to protect the 
spiritual, emotional and physical well-being of children as they participate in 
activities sponsored by our diocese, our parish and our school. We must 
ensure that these children, in the care of the Church, be provided with an 
environment which is safe and nurturing and that they not be place in any 
danger. To this end, it is the Diocese of Pittsburgh’s policy that no one may 
volunteer or minister at a parish until a volunteer application is submitted and 
all background checks are completed and results received.
Even though parish activities and events have been temporarily halted, we 
must continue to keep current the information of those ministering and volun-
teering in the parish in the diocesan database. (For instance, the PA Child Abuse 
History Clearance and waivers or fingerprints must be renewed every 5 years.) 
If you receive a renewal application or any other documents, please complete 
and return the paperwork to Maureen Takach, Safe Environment Coordinator 
as soon as possible. We know that these requirements are an inconvenience 
but we must remain compliant with diocesan and state policy. Thank you for 
your understanding and cooperation.
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Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato

Parish 
News

DID YOU KNOW?
Eucharistic Holy Hour with Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament and Benediction is held every First Saturday 
of the month at Ascension Worship Site following the 
8:00am Mass.
The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is held the last 
Saturday of the month at Ascension Worship Site follow-
ing the 8:00am Mass.

PARISH FLEA MARKET

We are sorry to announce that due to the 
current pandemic, our Parish Fall Flea 
Market has been canceled. We look forward 
to rescheduling this popular event when 
conditions are more favorable.

PARISH SUPPORT
We are grateful for your continued support!
If you are unable to attend Mass, you may mail your 
weekly o�ering to the Parish O�ce at 114 Berry Street, 
Pittsburgh 15205 or drop it o� in the mail box located 
outside the main o�ce door.  St. Philip Parish also o�ers 
the option for ONLINE GIVING.  

PARISH OFFICES 
The Parish O�ces are closed until further notice for all 
in-person business. The o�ces may be contacted by 
phone Monday through Friday from 10:00am to 2:00pm. 

JUST A REMINDER. . .
Sunday Masses 

• 25% Occupancy:  150 (SP) & 100 (A) may gather at each 
Mass as per the directives of the Diocese.

Attendees at every Mass should:
• Enter church no earlier than 30 minutes before Mass 
through the Courtyard Door (St. Philip) and Main 
Doors (Ascension).

• Ushers will moderate entry.
• Use hand sanitizer when entering church.
• Remain 6 feet apart from other individuals (families 
may sit together).

• Wear a face mask, except for Holy Communion.
• Proceed immediately to vehicles at the end of Mass.
  (The church will be sanitized after each Mass).

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED TO ATTEND MASS
www.Signup.com/go/FGmSpoq
Reservations accepted by phone from those without 
internet access on Tuesday & Wednesday from 10:00am 
to 12:00 noon. Call the parish o�ce at 412-922-6300, x 5.

WE’RE PROUD OF YOU, ITALIA!
St. Philip Parish is happy to share the news that 
one of our young parishioners, Italia Trigona, 
who is autistic and has developmental and speech 
delays, was chosen as the cover story for the 
Children’s Institute of Pittsburgh’s yearly maga-
zine for the next 12 months. Italia receives Physi-
cal Therapy, Occupational Therapy and Speech 
Therapy at Children’s Institute. We are all proud of 
you, Italia!  



TOP TEN REASONS WHY I BELIEVE IN GOD:
1. God gives my life purpose and meaning.
2. I know where to go when I need answers.
3. God is my strength and my shield.
4. He grants me wisdom and courage when I need it.
5. With God, all things are possible.
6. He surrounds me with people who will help me, encourage me, and 

enlighten me.
7. The more I pray, the more I discover the many 
    depths of God and His word.
8. I am a better person to my family and friends 
    because of God’s love for me and my faith in Him.
9. I know God has plans for me – of a bright and 
    beautiful future.
10. God provides me with all I really need in life.

ADDICTION RECOVERY SUNDAY – SEPTEMBER 27
Why:  The Need is Urgent Due to the Pandemic
How:  Prayer, Comfort and Community

There is currently a pandemic within the pandemic that is devastating 
individuals and families. Alcohol abuse, illicit substances, and opioids 
were already at epic proportions prior to the pandemic. Now, there is an 
alarming rise in substance abuse which has had negative e�ects on 
people’s emotional and spiritual health.   

- By participating in Recovery Sunday, you can help the broken souls 
who are in need.

- By participating in Recovery Sunday, you can help bring healing to 
our nation.

Please pray for all those recovering from addiction. Support them in what-
ever ways you can and pray for all those who have yet to realize they need 
help with their addictions.

SAFE ENVIRONMENT
As Christian adults, we have a moral and legal responsibility to protect the 
spiritual, emotional and physical well-being of children as they participate in 
activities sponsored by our diocese, our parish and our school. We must 
ensure that these children, in the care of the Church, be provided with an 
environment which is safe and nurturing and that they not be place in any 
danger. To this end, it is the Diocese of Pittsburgh’s policy that no one may 
volunteer or minister at a parish until a volunteer application is submitted and 
all background checks are completed and results received.
Even though parish activities and events have been temporarily halted, we 
must continue to keep current the information of those ministering and volun-
teering in the parish in the diocesan database. (For instance, the PA Child Abuse 
History Clearance and waivers or fingerprints must be renewed every 5 years.) 
If you receive a renewal application or any other documents, please complete 
and return the paperwork to Maureen Takach, Safe Environment Coordinator 
as soon as possible. We know that these requirements are an inconvenience 
but we must remain compliant with diocesan and state policy. Thank you for 
your understanding and cooperation.
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Sanctuary     Lamp

ADVERTISER of the Week 

This week’s Sanctuary Lamp at St. Philip burns 

In Loving Memory of Nicholas & 

Josephine Kulik

O�ered by Linda Maier

This week’s Sanctuary Lamp at Ascension 

burns In Loving Memory of Frank Demma

O�ered by Helen Demma

Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

Rest in Peace 
We o�er our sympathy to the families of  
Willis J. Bachner and Mary Rose Murray 
who passed into eternal life. Please keep 
them in your prayers.

Please welcome into our faith family... 
Vincent Michael Folino, son of Michael 
and Nicole Buchleitner Folino, who 
received the Life of Christ in Baptism in our 
parish last Sunday. May he grow in wisdom, 
age and grace.

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato

DID YOU KNOW?
Eucharistic Holy Hour with Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament and Benediction is held every First Saturday 
of the month at Ascension Worship Site following the 
8:00am Mass.
The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is held the last 
Saturday of the month at Ascension Worship Site follow-
ing the 8:00am Mass.

PARISH FLEA MARKET

We are sorry to announce that due to the 
current pandemic, our Parish Fall Flea 
Market has been canceled. We look forward 
to rescheduling this popular event when 
conditions are more favorable.

PARISH SUPPORT
We are grateful for your continued support!
If you are unable to attend Mass, you may mail your 
weekly o�ering to the Parish O�ce at 114 Berry Street, 
Pittsburgh 15205 or drop it o� in the mail box located 
outside the main o�ce door.  St. Philip Parish also o�ers 
the option for ONLINE GIVING.  

PARISH OFFICES 
The Parish O�ces are closed until further notice for all 
in-person business. The o�ces may be contacted by 
phone Monday through Friday from 10:00am to 2:00pm. 

JUST A REMINDER. . .
Sunday Masses 

• 25% Occupancy:  150 (SP) & 100 (A) may gather at each 
Mass as per the directives of the Diocese.

Attendees at every Mass should:
• Enter church no earlier than 30 minutes before Mass 
through the Courtyard Door (St. Philip) and Main 
Doors (Ascension).

• Ushers will moderate entry.
• Use hand sanitizer when entering church.
• Remain 6 feet apart from other individuals (families 
may sit together).

• Wear a face mask, except for Holy Communion.
• Proceed immediately to vehicles at the end of Mass.
  (The church will be sanitized after each Mass).

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED TO ATTEND MASS
www.Signup.com/go/FGmSpoq
Reservations accepted by phone from those without 
internet access on Tuesday & Wednesday from 10:00am 
to 12:00 noon. Call the parish o�ce at 412-922-6300, x 5.

WE’RE PROUD OF YOU, ITALIA!
St. Philip Parish is happy to share the news that 
one of our young parishioners, Italia Trigona, 
who is autistic and has developmental and speech 
delays, was chosen as the cover story for the 
Children’s Institute of Pittsburgh’s yearly maga-
zine for the next 12 months. Italia receives Physi-
cal Therapy, Occupational Therapy and Speech 
Therapy at Children’s Institute. We are all proud of 
you, Italia!  

OLANDER TREE & LANDSCAPE

Thank you for helping to underwrite the 
production of our weekly Parish Bulletin.
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Greetings everyone, and best wishes for the season of 
Autumn! I hope that you, your family, and everyone in 
our parish community are healthy and doing well.   
Please continue praying for an e�ective vaccination and 
an end to this time of ongoing and serious viral illness.   
Let’s also pray for a renewal of our faith in the Lord and 
our life as a community, as families, and as individuals 
before 2021 arrives!

The generosity of the Master

When we hear today’s parable from the Gospel according 
to Matthew, there are probably many thoughts that enter 
into our minds. These thoughts may include: What was 
the Master of the property thinking? Did a scu�e break 
out among those who felt cheated? Who would show up 
early the next day? Was the end of this story really fair 
and just?

You might be inclined to discuss all these questions with 
other Catholic Christians, and you might hear a number 
of di�erent opinions. However, the one assurance that 
we all hear is the promise that the Lord of the Kingdom is 
a very generous Master. His ways – the ways of God the 
Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit – may NOT always be 
entirely understandable to us, but we can be assured that 
God, the Master of our lives and of the world, is always 
generous and good. Our lives may not be perfect. We 
carry many crosses. We encounter many di�culties and 
maybe even evil in this world. Yet we can be certain that 
Almighty God is good and generous to us even if we’re 
not truly deserving. May the promise of today’s parable 
give us reassurance and hope that if we remain one with 
the Lord as His people, His friends, and His servants, God 
will be good and generous to us now and in the final 
Kingdom!

Exploring the future of our local Catholic schools

As you know, all of the Catholic elementary schools of 
the Catholic Diocese of Pittsburgh are being consolidated 

into four regional groupings to strengthen our schools by 
joining them to one another administratively. As for the 
Catholic schools of the South and the West, they’re all 
now joined together in the South Regional Catholic 
Elementary Schools (or SRCES). Within SRCES, some 
mergers of schools have already taken place. Ave Maria 
Academy was created from the schools formerly known 
as Saint Anne, Saint Bernard, Our Lady of Grace, and Saint 
Thomas More, and two campuses are now in use in the 
South Hills.

This month, the SRCES Board of Directors has asked the 
schools of Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scot-
land Parish in Green Tree to begin discussing our future 
as neighboring schools. For your information, our Saint 
Philip School is doing very well this year with 220+ 
students in Pre-School through Grade 8. This week, 
members of the SRCES Board of Directors will come to 
both Saint Philip Parish and Saint Margaret of Scotland 
Parish on two di�erent evenings to present statistical 
data and other information to members of the Pastoral 
Council and Finance Council of each parish community.  
Because of the pandemic, attendance will be limited to 
these council members, but I will share information 
about the two schools in upcoming parish bulletins.

Next, in the coming 4 months, the SRCES Board of Direc-
tors will seek input and will look at a number of options 
for these two schools in terms of possible consolidation 
or mutual cooperation. The SRCES Board of Directors will 
study the two campuses, the educational strength of 
each school, the various programs, and many other 
details in order to give shape to our future together as 
neighboring Catholic schools.

As this study continues, our Principal and I will provide 
information to the school community and to the parish 
community as well.  Thank you for your interest in this 
process and for your patience and understanding as we 
move our two Catholic elementary schools into the 
future.  

More school building renovations – and your help!

Saint Philip School has received a very generous grant of 
$50,000 from the Wolf Family of Maronda Homes and 
their Depositum Fidei (‘The Deposit of Faith’) Foundation 
for a capital improvement to be accomplished this year 
within our school building. We’re all very, very grateful to 
the Wolf Family for this tremendous gift. Having received 

these funds, the decision has been made to direct this 
grant toward the replacement of the original windows in 
the school building’s third section which was construct-
ed in 1953. This gift will fund the replacement of half the 
old windows. The total replacement cost is more than 
$95,000.

As such, may I ask you:  Might you help us in this renova-
tion e�ort? As members of our Saint Philip Parish com-
munity, as the school community, as Saint Philip School 
alumni, and as supporters and friends of Saint Philip 
School, I’d like to encourage you and everyone to help us 
match this $50,000 grant so that we can replace all of the 
old windows in the 1953 section of our school building 
within the coming months. A donation of $1,000, $500, 
$250, $100 or $50 will help us reach our goal if you and 
many members within our local community give your 
generous support.  

We’ll be reaching out to all those whom we can contact to 
ask for support in the coming months. Would you be 
among the first to give your donation to this important 
e�ort? If yes, please send your check (payable to Saint 
Philip School) to Saint Philip School at 52 West Crafton 
Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205 with the memo ‘Window 
Replacement Project’ written on the check. Through our 
parish bulletin, I’ll keep you updated on this project and 
on our fundraising e�ort.  

Thank you very much for your consideration of this 
request as we hope to match our $50,000 grant from the 
Wolf Family before December so that we might accom-
plish this much needed improvement in our parish 
school building.  Thank you, and God bless!

Replacing the Kelty Hall stairs at Saint Philip Church

Earlier in 2020, our maintenance sta� discovered that the 
stairs which descend down into Kelty Hall from Saint 
Philip Church’s front doors truly needed replacement.  As 
a matter of safety, these steps which lead down to the 
hall and the church restrooms are being replaced at this 
time by the John Sommer Construction Company of the 
South Hills. Please do NOT enter that stairwell until the 
work is fully completed. Many thanks got to John 
Sommer and his sta� as they repair this important access 
to and exit from Kelty Hall.

Looking for something to do each morning?

While many gather for the Sunday Liturgies here in our 
parish, know that you’re also welcome to join us each 
weekday morning for the 8:00am Liturgy. Why just sit at 
home watching television when you can come to the Litur-
gy for prayer and for time with other parish members?   

Participating in the weekday 8:00am Mass and receiving 
the Eucharist are wonderful practices and true blessings 
for your daily life. Know that you’re all welcome! Come 
join us at 8:00am on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday at 
Saint Philip church and at 8:00am on Tuesday, Thursday, 
and Saturday at Ascension church. Please make a seating 
reservation through the Saint Philip Parish internet site.  
You’ll appreciate and enjoy our weekday Mass as well as 
the company of those who also participate!

Beginning the Catechetical Year and our Saint Philip Faith 
Formation Program

In these weeks, our faith formation program is beginning 
for our students in public schools and other private 
schools. Classes will meet in Kelty Hall on a rotating 
Monday schedule as we await the end of this pandemic.  
Please call our Faith Formation O�ce (412-922-6388) this 
week for information and final enrollment which will 
close on October 1.

Enjoy the coming months of Autumn in this wonderful 
time of the year! 

Best wishes, once again, for this week and for the months 
ahead as we enter into the Autumn! As always, thank you 
very much for your goodness and your generosity to our 
parish community, to one another, to those in need, and 
to me as the new pastor.

Until next Sunday, may you and our parish and school 
communities receive goodness, health, and divine grace 
from God the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit. May 
the good Lord bless you and your family and our parish 
community now and always!

Yours,    

Father Jim Torquato

Around the 
Diocese and 
Community

PRE-MARRIAGE CLASSES
The Diocese of Pittsburgh o�ers pre-marriage classes 
every other month.  They are taught by a priest and an 
experienced married couple.  These classes generally 
meet on Tuesdays and Thursdays. Each couple is 
required to attend four Tuesdays or four Thursdays.  The 
topics included are marriage as a vocation and as a 
sacrament, communication and conflict resolution, 
morality, and sex and sexuality.

A schedule of these classes and a registration form can be 
found on the Diocesan website homepage at the bottom:  
www.diopitt.org.

There are also pre-marriage classes o�ered at various 
parishes throughout the Diocese during the year. A 
schedule of these classes can be obtained by contacting 
the O�ce for Adult and Family Faith Formation at 
412-456-3160 or familylife@diopitt.org.

RETROUVAILLE — A Lifeline for Troubled Marriages
Retrouvaille, a French word meaning “rediscovery,” is a 
weekend specifically geared for couples with di�cult 
and painful marital problems. Retrouvaille o�ers hope 
and help to couples considering separation as well as 
those already separated or divorced that want to take 
another look at their marriage commitment.

Retrouvaille has helped hundreds of couples in 
Pittsburgh and tens of thousands of couples worldwide 
heal their marriage.

For more information, call 412-277-3434; or E-mail: 
3041@retrouvaille.org; or visit us on the web: 
www.helpourmarriage.com. 

WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER
A Worldwide Marriage Encounter weekend is a renewal 
time for couples in opening up new pathways of 
communication and commitment to their own vocation.

The weekend allows time for married couples to escape 
the everyday distractions of life to focus attention solely 
on each other. Couples are able to restore their 
communication, renew their commitment and rekindle 
the romance from the early days of their marriage during 
their own personal sharing. For more information, call 
412-635-7775 or visit www.wwme-pittsburgh.org.

ENGAGED ENCOUNTER
A Wedding is a Day... A Marriage is a Lifetime!
The decision to get married is one of the most serious 
and life-changing commitments a couple will ever make.  
Catholic Engaged Encounter will help prepare engaged 
couples for their lives as husband and wife. Through a 
series of writings and shared exercises, couples are 
invited to explore many aspects of their relationship, 
spiritual lives and expectations of marriage in a deeply 
profound way.

The weekend is led by two married couples who give a 
series of brief presentations about issues such as 
communication, commitment, conflict resolution, 
values, the role of faith and the Sacrament of Marriage.

Throughout the weekend, every couple has the time and 
space to share their thoughts and feelings privately with 
one another.

Visit www.PittsburghEngagedEncounter.org or call 
412-861-0262 for details and a schedule of upcoming 
Engaged Encounter weekends.



GRACE PROGRAM
The GRACE (Gifts Rea�rming Catholic Education) 
Program presents an open invitation for the St. Philip 
School and Carish communities to request prayers from 
the school children. Requests for enrollment may be made 
by visiting www.spsangelway.org/support-sps or may be 
placed in the collection basket or sent to the school o�ce 
at 52 West Crafton Avenue, Pittsburgh, PA 15205. Summer 
enrollments will be remembered in September. Thank 
you to all for your support of the GRACE Program.

ST. PHILIP ROMAN CATHOLIC SCHOOL UPDATE
As the first week ends, I have to say the old phrase, “that 
isn’t the way we have always done it,” never rang so clear 
this week. From a new entry procedure for students, new 
faculty, new technology, mask rules, covered water 
fountains, directional arrows, up and down stairway 
designations, lunch without hot food, AND virtual 
students attending class via the internet, and the list goes 
on. However, WE MADE IT! 

St. Philip 
School 
News
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A NOTE FROM MARYANN: A Blessed Fall Season to each of you. New Begin-
nings! A chance to discover the beauty of creation. Our readings for this Sunday 
are filled with great reflections. We could take the first reading and spend each 
day reflecting upon an individual sentence. But as we begin new activities, new 
learning, new relationships, our time for prayer shortens.  However, in each of the 
demands and circumstances of our day, we have an opportunity for prayer. Ron 
Rolheiser, author of Domestic Monastery notes that, “If you are home with children 
and responsibilities whose needs and demands give you uninterrupted time, then you are 
in prayer in the Monastery of your home.” Let us stop for 30 seconds during our day 
to repeat the words of the psalm, “The Lord is near. Be with me Lord.”

FAITH FORMATION NEWS
CONFIRMATION: There is a meeting for all parents of 8th grade 2021 Confir-
mation Candidates on Monday, September 28 at 7:00pm in Ascension 
Church. Requirements for the Sacrament of Confirmation, Yearly Schedule and 
General Information related to the Sacrament will be discussed. Attendance is 
required as an application for the Sacrament will be given during the meet-
ing. Candidates are welcome to attend along with their parents.

RCIA: Our next RCIA Session will be held on Thursday, October 1 at 6:30pm in 
Ascension Church. If you or someone you know are interested in learning 
more about the Catholic Faith or if you are an adult who is interested in the 
Sacrament of Confirmation, please contact the O�ce of Faith Formation at 
412-922-6388. We are in need of Adult Team Members who would like to share 
and grow in their faith. Call MaryAnn at 412-922-6388 if you are interested in 
helping with this ministry. 
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Almost last chance. Reminders were sent out last 
week regarding registration for our Monday Night Religious Education 
Program. If you received a registration form, you are asked to return it as soon 
as possible that we might arrange for safe social distancing during the 
sessions. If you would like a registration form, call MaryAnn at 412-922-6388. 

Additional Religious Education Registration will take place on Wednesday, 
September 23 in St. Philip Church entrance from 6:30pm to 7:30pm and on 
Thursday, September 24 outside Ascension Church from 6:30pm to 7:30pm. 
This will be the last opportunity to register as no registrations will be 
accepted on Monday evenings. You must be registered to attend the 
sessions.

For the first time in six months, St. Philip School is back 
up and running. This year we have made the move to 
becoming a “one-to-one”school, which simply means all 
students have their own Chromebook or iPad to access 
web based applications that accompany our math and 
language arts curriculum as well as several other web 
based programs used in our classes. In addition, this 
move means that when the snow flies and weather 
delays or cancellations occur, we will be able to hold 
class via the internet for all students and best of all…no 
snow make up days.
 
There are several items we are still addressing, including 
the purchase of additional wireless connections for the 
classrooms that will allow greater speed for the 

computers and should eliminate the delays in loading 
information and stop the “kick-o�s” of students when the 
system gets overworked. Thanks to the Day-of-Giving we 
can address these needs which will total over $15,000.  
Thank you to all those that participated!

 

As parents may know the drinking fountains are covered 
in the school and students are not allowed to use them. 
However, with the help of Dorothy Kraemer we have 
located touchless water bottle refilling stations and we 
will be installing them as soon as they arrive. Students 
will be able to refill their bottles at three di�erent 
locations in the school. When the COVID restrictions are 
lifted, students can continue to refill their bottles AND get 
a drink from the fountain… like the “old days.” 

I will continue to update you on our adventures as the 
year progresses. 

Blessings,
Dr. Brian M. Dougherty

Sisters of Charity Jubilarians — Blessings and Congratulations
In the tradition of the Catholic Church, the word “Jubilee” is used to designate an anniversary year. A special 
reverence continues to be held for milestone anniversaries of religious life as they signify a strong vocation 
and commitment of giving one’s life to serve God and others. Congratulations to the following Sisters of 
Charity, special friends of St. Philip School and Parish, celebrating these milestones:

Sr. Mary Ann Corr, S.C.
65 years in Religious Life

Sr. MaryVictor Powers, S.C.
65 years in Religious Life

Sr. Constance A. Bahl, S.C. 
6o years in Religious Life

Help Thy Neighbor Walk, sponsored by 
the St. Vincent de Paul Society, will be 
held on Sunday, September 27 immedi-
ately following the 9:30am Mass at Ascen-
sion Church. Students in 7th and 8th grade 
in both St. Philip School and public 
schools are encouraged to participate. 
Although all grades and families are 
welcome, attendance and participation 
by 7th and 8th grade students fulfills one of 
the Service Projects in preparation for 
Confirmation. To receive an application 
or for more information, call the O�ce of 
Religious Education at 412-922-6388.  
Please register by Sunday, September 20.

This Sunday, September 20 is 
Catechetical Sunday. In our Religious 
Education Program for 2020-2021 all of 
us are invited to be Catechists. In our 
program this year, parents, parishio-
ners and those who respond especial-
ly to the call to teach are invited to 
share our faith. The theme this year is: 
“I received from the Lord, what I also 
handed on to you” from 1 Corinthians: 
15:3. Due to the Pandemic, we are 
unable to gather and celebrate but let 
us celebrate by sharing our love of God 
with a smile or words of kindness and 
encouragement.

This Sunday we celebrate the call to 
share our faith with one another. 
Our Religious Education and Faith 
Formation Team is as follows: Pre-K, 
Dawn Kostishack; Kindergarten, Pat 
Mondine; Grade One, Eleanor Vistein; 
Grade Two, Phyllis Gray; Grade Three, 
Rosemary Anderson; Grade Four, 
Eileen Cox; Grade Five, Claire 
Megyesy; Grade Six, Katie Phillips; 
Grade Seven, Katie Kostishack; Grade 
Eight, Samantha Calorie; EDGE, Joe 
Allen, Katie Kostishack, Samantha 
Calorie, MaryAnn Garfold and Parish 
Priests.  We also acknowledge the 
dedicated teachers of St. Philip School.


